
June 4, 2018 
 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, June 4, 2018 at 7:30 
pm. at the East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 
17602. The meeting was called to order by Mr. Dave Buckwalter. In addition to Mr. 
Buckwalter, supervisors present were: Mr. Ethan Demme, Mr. Glenn Eberly (Arrived late) 
and Mr. John Blowers. Also present was Mr. Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager. Mr. 
Corey Meyer was absent. 

The following persons signed in as being present in the audience:  

David Schaller, 122 Crest Ave. 
Lynn Commero, representing LNP 

 
 
Public Comment (non agenda items) 

 
  Mr. David Schaller of 122 Crest Ave was in attendance to show pictures of 149 S. Eastland 
Ave. where vehicles go in and out. Concerned there’s an illegal business operation taking place. 
Mr. Schaller are mentioned that 18 Crest Ave is a “pigsty”, 31 S. Eastland has been abandoned 
& 25 S. Eastland he also believes that an illegal business is taking place there as well.  

 
Consent Agenda 

a. Approval of minutes of the Monday, May 7, 2018 Regular Meeting  
b. Approval to pay invoices from all funds: Total $1,227,640.31 
c. Release of Financial Security – Sheetz: 2425 Old Philadelphia Pike  
d. Time Extension to Record Conditionally approved plan #16-25: Crills – 2009 Meadow 

Ridge Drive. 
 
Chairman Buckwalter presented the bills to be paid from various funds for the total amount of 
$1,227,640.31. He mentioned the large payment amount of $69,348.00 to Town Planning 
Partnership for Bridgeport Mobility Plan, $8,000.00 to Upper Leacock Township for Pool 
Operations contribution, $62,411.52 for quarterly contributions to Fire Companies 
($15,602.88 each) and $8750 for quarterly contributions to libraries (Lancaster $4,025, 
Manheim Twp. $2,975, Pequea Valley $1,750). 
 

 Chairman Buckwalter also mentioned the Release of Financial Security –Sheetz: 2425 Old  
Philadelphia Pike and Time Extension of 90 days  to record conditionally approved plan 
#16-25: Crills – 2009 Meadowridge Drive 

 
Mr. Blowers made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Mr. Meyer seconded 
the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
 



Recognition of County Forensics Team Support – Craig Stedman, District Attorney 
 
Mr. Craig Stedman, District Attorney recognized the Township, the Township 
Police Department, Detective Scott Eelman and former Chief John Bowman for 
supporting the County Forensic Team.  
 
Swearing in of new Police Officer: Joshua Reimers – Chief Zerbe 

Chief Zerbe introduced Joshua Reimers for swearing in as a new Police. 
 
Office Reimers took the Oath of office administered by Chairman Buckwalter. 
 
 
Automated Water meter reading system – Mark Kelly, City of Lancaster 
 
Mark Kelly was in attendance to present to the Board the new meter reading system that is 
being implemented for all City water customers including those outside the city limits.  
 
 
Old Business 

 
a. Stormwater Fee Analysis Consultant Selection 

Mr. Hutchison stated that the Board wanted to talk more about the stormwater fee analysis make 
a decision on going forward with it or not. Mr. Hutchison made copies of the proposal to give to 
the board. He stated that he believe that HRG gave the best proposal method for going forward 
with community involvement as key aspect. He recommends that the Board move forward at 
this time.  

 
After a brief discussion, Mr. Meyer made a motion to approve the Stormwater Fee Analysis 
Consultant selection proposal from HRG. Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed 
by unanimous voice vote.  

  
New Business 

 
None 

 
Action Items: 

a. Non Preference Tow Policy Revision 
 
Mr. Hutchison mentioned that the Township has been contacted by at least one of the Tow 
operator about changing the rates. He stated that Chief Zerbe is recommending that the Board 
approve the following Fees under this policy: 



 Disabled vehicle (non-crash) -  $125 (increased from $80) 
 Crashed Vehicle -    $225 (increased from $180) 
 Rollover -     $290 (increased from $230) 
 Storage -     $45/Day (increased from $35/day 
 Administrative Fee -   $45 (increased from $40) 
 
After some discussion, Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve revision to tow policy. No action 
was taken due to lack of second. 
Mr. Demme requested information regarding what other municipalities charges are for non-
preference towing.  
 

b. License agreement with Amtrak re: Greenfield Road Stormwater improvement  
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that as the Board is aware that the Township staff has been working with 
the township Engineer to design improvements to the stormwater management system in the area 
of Greenfield Road and the Amtrak underpass. He mentioned that the plan will require the 
installation of additional piping. Some of the piping will need to be installed within the existing 
Amtrak Right of way for a short distance of about 30ft. Mr. Hutchison state that township staff 
went to Amtrak and asked for easement. Amtrak came back with proposed license agreement the 
wanted about $42,000 from the Township. The township negotiated with Amtrak to make a one-
time payment of $1500. Mr. Hutchison also stated that he recommends that the Board approve 
the license as presented by Amtrak.  
 
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Meyer to approve the Amtrak license 
agreement Re: Greenfield Road Stormwater improvement project. Mr. Demme seconded the 
motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Letter re: Draft County Transportation Improvement Program 2019-2022 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that county adopts a transportation improvement program every two years. 
The next one is for the four year period of 2019-2022. Two years ago when they were doing the 
TIP for the period of 2017-2020 the board had asked that they provide some funding for the 
western end of the Lincoln Highway Streetscape plan between the intersection of Oakview Rd. 
and Strasburg Pike. He mentioned that the letter is similar to the letter that was sent two years 
ago and that he suggests that a Township representative will attend both the TTAC and MPO 
meeting in June in order to address these groups regarding the letter.  
 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to authorize the letter to MPO re Transportation Improvement 
Program 2019-2022. Mr. Blowers seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice 
vote.  



d. Resolution re: Destruction of Township records 
 

Resolution 2018-11 
 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the Resolution re: Destruction of Township records. Mr. 
Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote.  
 
Manager’s Report: 
 

a. MS4 Report 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that Charity has provided an update on MS4 activities in the Township. He 
pointed out that the township has been working on a response to a review letter the township 
received from DEP pertaining to the Pollution Reduction Pan. He mentioned that one of the 
comments related to the amount of credit that the township intended to claim for riparian buffer 
improvements, DEP said the Township calculated the credit incorrectly which means we will 
have to move one of the projects which was listed as an alternate project up to one of the projects 
that the Township will have to complete. So it’s going to add a little more than half a million 
dollars to the overall five year program which will put us over $1.6 million for the five year 
program to get to the adequate amount of reduction.  Mr. Hutchison mentioned that the 
Township is still in the process of preparing responses to get back to DEP by the end of July. He 
also stated that the Township is in the process of preparing an application for a DEP Growing 
Greener Grant for the project that will focus on the Mill Creek stream bank along Community 
Park. Basin retrofit project here on the Township property still working with contractors to get 
things finalized.  
 
Adjournment 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Demme and seconded by Mr. Eberly to adjourn the meeting. 
The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to 
be held on Monday, June 18, 2018 beginning at 7:30 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Ralph Hutchison 
Township Manager 
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BillPay#63939-64028  - $197,616.85 
Cks#64029-64042  $260,863.17

597 136.67

1,227,640.31
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